
WHEATON SANITARY DISTRICT (WSD)

NORTHSIDE INTERCEPTOR (NSI) SEWER REPLACEMENT PROJECT

COMMUNITY UPDATE AS OF DECEMBER 2021

CURRENT & UPCOMING PHASES:

Work has moved to Ellis and Armbrust Avenues.

and will last through  March 2022.  Construction

is concluding on Pin Oak Court.  Trenchless

boring is starting at Hazelton Avenue and 

Williams Street.  Crews will do restoration work 

in various areas from now through Spring, and 

ongoing.  Spring construction will begin on 

Hazelton Avenue and Williams Street.  It 

then will go eastbound on Childs Street.  

Work then will head north on Woodlawn 

Street, to Liberty Drive east, then to a stretch 

on Knollwood Drive.  There, the pipe will be 

connected to areas under the railroad tracks. 

Planned Spring construction also includes work 

in Lincoln Marsh near Gary Avenue.

NSI PROJECT ROUGH SCHEDULE:

The first year consisted of work at the WSD Plant 

various areas south of Roosevelt Road, ACME 

Screw, and Northside Park.  Year two will focus 

on Hazelton Avenue, Childs and Woodlawn Streets, 

and Knollwood Drive.  There also will be work 

done north of the Union Pacific Railroad Tracks.

WHAT IS COMPLETED:

WSD is ahead of schedule and anticipates

completing construction in two years (vs.3).

The Plant work is complete, as is most of the 

work through Drake Terrace and Stonebridge

Trail, Pin Oak Court, ACME Screw, Northside Park, 

and Community Park in Carol Stream.  Marianjoy 

is partially complete.  Some restoration has 

taken place in all the areas, with the rest in the 

spring, weather permitting.  

CLOSURES AND DETOURS:

Residents affected by closures and detours

will be notified accordingly.  There will be

website updates as appropriately needed.

FOR ONGOING PROJECT UPDATES:

www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/

FOR QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT:

Jim Snell, NSI Construction Engineer 

Phone:  (815) 444-3321 or 

   Email:  JSnell@baxterwoodman.com

http://www.wsd.dst.il.us/about-wsd/news/



